
Hatfield Peverel St. Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

1st March 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,
It has been so lovely to be back with you all after my period of absence. I would like 

to thank Mrs Dutaut for so ably stepping into my shoes during this time. She was very 
well supported by the rest of the school team- so thank you to everyone!

The arrival of the new school-hall has been an exciting addition to our ever-improving 
school site!  We had our first whole school Collective Worship this morning. Shine 

celebration is a highlight of our school week!
Please see below- how well we fit in, even with the staging up!

Thank you for your well-wishes and kind words. 
Wishing you all a lovely weekend.

From Mrs Black and the St. Andrew’s team.

YEAR 4 FAMILIES – please note a minor time change to the Year 4 
assembly on Friday 8th March.  It is now at 1:30pm!  Please book your places 

(max 2 per child) via ParentPay and complete the appropriate section 
regarding end of day arrangements – thank you.

A very warm
welcome to Leah
(Year 3) and her
family. We are
sure you will soon
settle in.

Goodbye and good
luck to Teddy and
Lois who are moving
house. We wish you
well in your new
school.

YEAR 5 VIKING EXPERIENCE DAY (IN SCHOOL)
Wednesday 6th March

WORLD BOOK DAY
A reminder that it is the whole
school World Book Day on
Thursday 7th March – please see
page 2 for full details.

YEAR 6 WARNER BROS STUDIO TOUR
Tuesday 5th March – children must be in school by 

8:15am ready for a prompt departure (green rec gate to 
open at 8:10am)



Spring Term 2024 – dates for your diary:-
Tuesday 5th March: Y6 Visit to Warner Bros Studios 

Wednesday 6th March: Y5 Viking Experience Day
Thursday 7th March: World Book Day

Friday 8th March: Year 4 assembly to parents @ 1.30pm (please note minor time change)
Tuesday 12th & Wednesday 13th March: Parent Consultation Evenings (One Plan Meetings 

will take place this week too)
Monday 25th March: Year 5 Easter Performance

Thursday 28th March: Easter Service (1.30pm) parents welcome and last day of term
Monday 15th April: children back to school

Tuesday 25th June: Year 5 Taster Day, Maltings Academy (further details to follow from Maltings)

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years Consent required for Carmel Jane Photography (CJP)
promotional video taking place in school on Wednesday 20th

March

World Book Day – Thursday 7th March

Friday 15th March - consent 
required via ParentPay

Year 3

Year 4 8th March 2024 – 1.30pm, Year 4 Assembly Please reserve your ‘tickets’ 
via ParentPay

Year 5 6th March 2024 - Viking Experience Day – Letter to Parents Payment by Monday 26th

February please

Year 6 5th March 2024 - Warner Bros Studio Tour (the making of Harry 
Potter) – Letter to Parents

Payment & consent by 
Thursday 29th February at the 
latest please

WORLD BOOK DAY- If your child is not wishing to dress up 
as an animal please ensure they are in normal school uniform.



Year 4 would like to ask for help with their sewing on the afternoons of Tuesday 

12th and Tuesday 19th March.

If you are able to help, please email Year4@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk

All help greatly appreciated!

Thank you.

Information for HPSAJS parents who also have a child in HPINS Diamond Class.

On the last day of the Spring term we will be having an Easter service at St Andrew’s. This is 
from 1:30-2:30.

The Diamond class assembly is on the same day but will not be starting until 2:40pm to allow you 
to attend both events.

Please ensure that the pathways across the rec are accessible for the 

Infant parents and members of the public before the school gate 

opens. Feel free to wait on the ‘track-matting’ used after school. Many 

thanks 

mailto:Year4@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk


For more artwork please follow:
https://twitter.com/charliemackesy?lang=en

Wishing a very Happy Birthday to those who celebrate their birthdays between:
26th February to 3rd March 2024 

Livia, Arthur, Jack M, Lenny, Olivia C, Amelie 

1st Lucas B 39,024

2nd Logan S 21,126

3rd Izzy DS 11,492

https://twitter.com/charliemackesy?lang=en


These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were 

hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple – Leah
Birch – Jack

Cherry – Toby
Fir – Lenny

Maple – Jacob
Oak – Henry F
Rowan – Olivia

Sycamore – Daisy

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  Enjoyment
Every child is loved and known. Every child shines.

Points for this week!

Berwicks 484

Greystones 414

Priory 464

Vinehurst 512

WELL DONE TO 
VINEHURST 

HOUSE!



Spotlight on Year 3 –
letters to the elderly day  

As part of letters to the elderly day on Monday, Year 3 have been
working hard on writing letters to the residents at our local care home,
Hatfield Peverel Lodge. The children have really enjoyed writing their
letters and decorating them beautifully. Mrs O'Connor has posted them
and the children are eagerly awaiting some responses!



Shining at Home

We received this lovely message from Minaya’s Mum: 

Last Thursday, Minaya participated in an event at the 

Stratford and East London Music Festival and achieved 

wonderful success.

I am delighted to inform you of Minaya's achievements:

416 : Instrumental Challenge Class (10 yrs and under)

1st place with the Junior Challenge Cup with a Distinction 

certificate.

We are extremely proud of her.

Well done Minaya, this is a fantastic achievement!



Maltings Academy
Year 5 Taster Day 
Tuesday 25th June
9:00am – 02:45pm

Information for parents will be sent
closer to the date providing relevant
details on time of arrival and when to
collect children. Students will need to
be in school uniform and bring school
equipment for the day.









SAVE THE DATE
Chelmsford City Racecourse Autism In 

Racing

Tuesday 6th August, Evening Racing

We are delighted to be holding for the third consecutive year, our 
popular Autism in Racing on Tuesday 6th August at Chelmsford City 
Racecourse.

On this raceday, we will once again be offering families with autistic 
children complimentary tickets to come along and join us for an 
evening of racing. We will be working with the charity Pop Essex on the 
day, who will be providing sensory play equipment in one of our 
marquees for everyone to enjoy. There will also be a separate marquee 
where families can sit in a quieter environment and watch the racing 
from a private garden area. For a limited number of families, there will 
be an additional opportunity to visit our sensory unit run by Immersive 
Interactive.

There will be various other activities taking place during the raceday, 
with Chelmsford City Football Club coming along offering a kick around 
with some of their players.

Tickets for this event are limited, with the last two events being 
oversubscribed. Families are welcome to apply for tickets now to avoid 
disappointment.






